
         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

December 2022 

January News Deadline 

Please submit articles  

By December 15 to 

WDCNewsEditor@gmail.com 

    

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

 12/01 Monthly Membership Meeting & Christmas Party 

 12/3 – 12/4 WDC Agility Trial @ OKC 

 1/14-1/15, 2023 Winter All Breed Show @ Sunnyview Expo 
Center 

In the Newsletter: 
2 Minutes: November 

Membership Meeting 
3 Minutes: November Board 

Meeting 
4 New Membership 
5-8 Notices, Thank You’s and Brags 
9 Volunteer Information 
 
  
  
  

 

November 2022 CGC Testing 
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Margie called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to 
approve the minutes of last month’s meeting as published in 
the newsletter.  Minutes approved and passed.  
Secretary’s Report: Tracey read a thank you letter from the 
Neenah Animal Shelter for the donation in Tom Ales, Jr. 
memory.  Tracey also read a thank you note from her family 
for the donation to the Neenah Animal Shelter in memory of 
Tom Ales, Jr.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Marie gave an update on the club’s 
financial situation.  
President’s Report:  Margie thanked everyone that has 
volunteered.  Additionally, she mentioned that elections take 
place in January and the Secretary, Treasurer, Vice President 
and President positions are open as well as one board 
member position.   
Membership  
First time members:  
Bretl, Susan & David Midkiff 
Gohmann, Terri 
Izquierdo, David & Amanda, Dexter, Alexandra, Olivia 
Stephani, Emily 
 
Second time members:  
Birling, Michell, & Dean, Derek, Samantha, Sydney, Madelyn 
Chmielewski-Larsen, Linda 
Gudeman, Samantha 
Haga, Ryan 
Johnson, Haley & Joshua 
Jones, Lynnette 
Schirger, Hannah & Mike 
Schoch, Amy 
Young, Jane & Keith Schunk 
Committees: 
K9 Closet:  Apparel is available for purchase.  
Parade:  The Holiday Parade will be downtown Appleton on 
November 22nd at 7:00 PM but participants should arrive by 
6:30 PM.  The club will be #24 so very near the front of the 
parade.  Participants should meet at Memorial Drive and 8th 
Street.  Members may bring their dog and non- members 
should not bring their dogs.  The theme is Peace on Earth and 
it is suggested that everyone dress warm.   
Canine CPR & First Aid:  Len thanked everyone that helped 
with set-up and clean-up of the canine CPR & First Aid class.    
November 12th from 10 am – noon, there will be a build your 
own first aid kit workshop for around $40 and you should 
bring your own container.  There is enough for 23 kits.   
 

Fit Dog:  Jackie announced that WDC has been approved as a 
Fit Dog Club.  She explained the fit dog program and 
provided handouts.   
Nosework:  Jackie mentioned there will be a Sniff & Go 
November 19th and there is a sign up on the website.  
Yard Permits:  Next year’s permits will not be available until 
February, but members may send a self-addressed, stamped 
envelope now and Karla Smith will send them out when they 
become available.  Yard permits will also be available to pick 
up at monthly meetings.   
Membership:  Marie mentioned that all membership 
renewals are due at the end of the year unless voted in as a 
new member in September, October, November or 
December.  The form is also available on the website under 
the membership and forms or in the newsletter.   
Canine Good Citizen (CGC):  Saturday November 5th will be 
the canine good citizen test from 9 am – 12 pm.   Some 
volunteers are needed.   
Conformation Show: January 14 & 15 at Sunnyview Expo 
Center in Oshkosh.  Volunteers are needed for parking, set 
up, ring stewards and clean up.  Parking volunteers get 
double hours.  Trophy table volunteers are also needed.   
Building Committee:   Jon mentioned while the parking lot is 
being repaved, everyone should park next door at the 
storage facility.   
Agility Trial:  Nancy mentioned that the Agility Trial 
December 3 & 4th in Oshkosh is looking for volunteers.   
Old Business: None 
New Business:     The next meeting (December) will be a 
short meeting followed by our Annual Christmas party.  The 
club will provide the meat and buns.  Everyone can bring a 
side dish, appetizer, salad or dessert.   
Cry & Brag was conducted, and a winner was drawn for the 
50/50 raffle.   
*Motion made to end meeting, seconded, and passed.   
Respectfully submitted,  
Tracey Rymer 
Secretary 
 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES–November 3rd, 2022 
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES – November 17th, 2022 

Present: Margie Hohman, Marie Murphy, Penney Garbe, 
Tracey Rymer, Barb Hoffman, Jackie Kobierecki and 
Chelsea Wood.   
Guest:  Terri Gohmann  
Secretary’s Report:  Tracey discussed a phone call from a 
person who voted whose car was damaged.  
Treasurer” Report:  Marie provided a financial report.  
There was a brief discussion about ordering ribbons for 
shows in bulk for multiple shows and trials and it was 
approved.   
President’s Report: 
The board discussed when the Recognition Awards Picnic 
would be held next summer.  It was determined that 
June 22nd would be a good date.  It was thought that a 
social hour would begin at 5 pm, the meal at 6 pm and 
awards right after the meal.  Jackie will coordinate with 
the committee.  The awards year will run November 1, 
2021 – December 31, 2022.   
Committee Reports 
Membership:  The membership report was reviewed. 
Motion made and seconded to accept new members as 
presented.   The following new members were 
approved: 
Birling, Michell, & Dean, Derek, Samantha, Sydney, 
Madelyn 
Chmielewski-Larsen, Linda 
Gohmann, Terri 
Gudeman, Samantha 
Haga, Ryan 
Johnson, Haley & Joshua 
Jones, Lynnette 
Schirger, Hannah & Mike 
Schoch, Amy 
Young, Jane & Keith Schunk 
 
Old Business: 
The December meeting will be a Christmas gathering.  
The club will provide meats & rolls.  Members are asked 
to bring side dishes, salads and desserts. 
New Business: 
Jackie’s board position is up for re-election.  Her duties 
include being the liaison to the building committee and 
is in charge of all the committees.  Jackie shared an 
update of the committees   

and shared that Amie Kading is resigning and the two 
individuals in charge of the bulletin boards are retiring.   
Chelsea shared the training schedule for 2023.  Chelsea 
stated that there is an interest in STAR puppy training.  The 
board agreed to add this specialty class.  Participants will 
need to attend all 6 classes to be eligible to test for the 
title.  There was a discussion regarding the cost of classes 
and if the club should increase the cost.  WDC board 
determined that we are providing a service to the 
community and decided to keep the cost the same.  $90. 
The board approved up to $500 for door prizes for the 
Christmas party.   
It was brought up that there are a few holes in the back 
fence that need to be patched.     
Motion made and seconded to adjourn.  The meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Tracey Rymer 
Secretary 
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Mailing Address 
P.O. Box 713 
Appleton, WI 54912 

Telephone 
920-731-6800 

Website

 
 www.winnegamieDogClub.com 
Facebook 
 www.facebook.com/WinnegamieDogClub 

Training Center 
2043 Manitowoc Road 
Menasha, WI 54952 
 

Officers 
President 

Margie Hohman (920-734-6734) 
Vice President 

Penney Garbe (920-858-7441)  
Secretary 
 Tracey Rymer (920-915-8458) 
Treasurer 
 Marie Murphy (920-882-0809) 
Board of Directors 
 Jackie Kobierecki (920-739-8626) 
 Chelsea Wood (920-791-1550) 
 Barb Hoffman (920-851-3350) 
Building Committee 
 Don “Stan” Stanislawski  

(920-850 3927) 
 Jon Kester (920-716-5115)  

Brian Draeger (920-205-3441) 
Wayne VanDenLangenberg (920-725-
2047) 
Pat & Laurie Flynn (920-809-4784) 

Dog Club Librarian 
Lauren Gaines (920-471-2234) 
laitoste@gmail.com 

Hours Recorder 
 Crystal Schroeder 

crystals214@yahoo.com 
Newsletter Editor 
 Kim Dworak 
 WDCNewsEditor@gmail.com 
Sunshine Committee 
 Karen Willett (920-733-6814) 
Website & Calendar 
 Marie Murphy (920-882-0809)  

murphyfrodo@gmail.com 
 

 

Membership Second Meeting: 
 
Schirger, Hannah & Mike (H) 
553 Sweet Meadow Ln 
Kaukauna 
WI, 54130 
920-284-9827 
Basset Hound 
hannah.deboth@snc.edu 
 
Chmielewski-Larsen, Linda (I) 
5646 N Osprey Dr 
Appleton 
WI, 54913 
309-824-8888 
Gordon Setter 
gjlarsen@zoho.com 
 
Gohmann, Terri (I) 
20 E Waukau Ave 
Oshkosh 
WI, 54902 
920-379-9191 
Golden Retriever, Border Terrier 
terrigo1924@gmail.com 
 

Membership Second Meeting 
Continued: 
 
Birling, Michelle & Dean, Derek, 
Samantha, Sydney, Madelyn (H) 
N9484 Noe Rd 
Appleton 
WI, 54915 
920-419-6846 
Golden Retrievers 
mdbirling@hotmail.com 
 
Gudeman, Samantha (I) 
N9456 Hunter St 
Appleton 
WI, 54915 
262-581-5827 
Mixed breed & Dutch Shepherd 
samanthaegudeman@gmail.com 

 
Haga, Ryan (I) 
225 Broad St 
Menasha 
WI, 54952 
715-572-6256 
Individual 
Pitbull mix 
haga9183@gmail.com 
 
Johnson, Haley & Joshua (H) 
3312 Bob O Link Ln 
Appleton 
WI, 54915 
304--288-9420 
Siberian Huskies 
haley.johnson613@gmail.com 
 
Jones, Lynnette (I) 
W6427 Dogwood Ln 
Menasha 
WI, 54952 
920-517-2032 
Greyhound 
jonesynev@yahoo.com 
 
Schoch, Amy (I) 
1568 Manitowoc Rd 
Menasha 
WI 54952 
920-944-5188 
Akita Shepherd 
sydney2983@yahoo.com 
 
Young, Jane & Keith Schunk (H) 
1110 S Kernan Ave 
Appleton 
WI, 54915 
920-428-4828 
Mixed breed 
ybluejay@aol.com 

 

Membership First Meeting: 
 
Bretl, Susan & David Midkiff (H) 
2510 W Sunnyview Circle 
Grand Chte 
WI, 54914 
920-731-1223 
Golden Doodle & Mixed 
suebretl@gmail.com 
 
Izquierdo, David & Amanda, Dexter, 
Alexandra, Olivia (H) 
325 9th St 
Neenah 
WI, 54956 
847-363-2131 
Mixed  
david.a.izquierdo@gmail.com 
 
Stephani, Emily (I) 
2625 Hillwood Ct 
Appleton 
WI, 54911 
920-450-9005 
Dutch Shepherd Mix 
em.stephani@gmail.com 
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The December 1st meeting is also our annual Christmas party. The club will provide meat and buns. 
Members are asked to bring a side dish, salad, or dessert to share. 

December Meeting / Christmas Party 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL REMINDER 

Membership renewals for 2023 are due no later than the January 5th membership meeting. If I do not have 
your renewal by that date, your membership will lapse and you will lose credit for all your years of membership, 
as well as any volunteer hours that were earned this year. You will then need to reapply for membership, attend 
2 meetings and be voted in by the board. Avoid the last-minute rush and send in your dues and membership 
renewal now, using the form included in this newsletter or renew online at the following link: 
https://winnegamiedogclub.com/membership-renewal. The only people who do not need to renew are new 
members who were approved for membership on or after the September 2022 board meeting. If you can’t 
remember if you already sent in your renewal, contact Marie Murphy at murphyfrodo@gmail.com 

Wall Plaques 

If you would like your 2022 AKC title displayed on the wall plaques in the club, please submit a Wall Plaque 
Form as well as a copy of the title certificate to Amie Kading. Separate certificates must be included for each 
title. It is not acceptable to submit a certificate with a title circled by your dog's name. The form is available on 
the WDC website, as well as in this newsletter, and can be submitted via mail, email, or in Amie's club mailbox. 
The deadline for submission is March 31, 2023. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
Amie (wdcwallplaques@gmail.com). 

2022 Volunteer Hours  

Just a reminder that all volunteer hours for 2022 need to be in by December 31st to crystals214@yahoo.com. 
Forms may also be mailed (address is on form) or dropped off at the club office. 

January Show Set Up and Raffle 

Just a reminder that set up for the January show is for CLUB MEMBERS ONLY. 
Also: WDC is having a raffle at the winter show. Please contact Margie Hohman at muttsgo@gmail.com if you 
can donate an item. Does not have to be dog related. Please bring it to the Dec or Jan. meeting. We want this to 
be a great raffle so please contribute 
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2023 Nominations Now Open 

Nominations are now open for the following: 
Slate of Nominees for 2023 Board. 
Current officers are all running again. 
President - Margie Hohman 
Vice President - Penney Garbe 
Secretary - Tracey Rymer 
Treasurer - Marie Murphy 
(The Officer positions are a 1-year commitment) 
Board Member - Jackie Kobierecki 
(Board member positions are a 3-year commitment) 
 
Officers and Board members are expected to attend all monthly membership meetings and all monthly board 
meetings. 
Nominations may be made at the December 1st membership meeting for anyone who wishes to nominate 
themself or another club member to run against any of the current officers or for the open Board position. If 
you choose to nominate someone, please make sure they are okay with the commitment they will need to 
make. They will also need to be in attendance at the December club meeting. The open Board Member position 
is also responsible for Committees and acts as a liaison for the Building Committee. The 2023 elections will be 
held at the membership meeting on Thursday January 5th. 

International Ch. Blyth moor’s The Dancing Queen FDC, FCAT 3  
“Abba-Leigh” earned her Fcat 3 on Sunday Nov.13at the Packerland 
KC in Green Bay . Fcat is 2,000 points! I am very proud of her!! We’ve 
made lots of new friends (Morgan) and lots of new doggie friends! It 
was a thrill to be invited to Orlando for the Fcat competition this year 
(she’s number 2 in The Harrier standings) we will have to wait until 
next year though, Abba and I wish Auntie Margie (Best releaser 
ever!)  and gal pal Shay, SUPER GREAT LUCK as they head to Orlando 
for the Fcat and Breed Competition! 

Jackie Collar 

Abba-Leigh Fcat Champion! 
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WINTER SHOW 

SATURDAY AND SUNDAY, JANUARY 14 & 15, 2023 
at Sunnyview Expo Center, Oshkosh 
Remember we need help both days 

This is a great way to earn your hours and get it done at the beginning of the year!!! 
 

Ring Stewards: Conformation: Contact Margie Hohman at phone: 920-734-6734 or email 
muttsgo@gmail.com. Duties include giving out armbands, checking difference classes into the ring 
and generally helping the judge. 
Hospitality:  Mary Anne Herwig is leading our hospitality team this year. Duties include helping with 
food for workers, judges and exhibitors. With this being for two days, talk with Mary Anne 920-841-
4653 or missmalh59@gmail.com. We will need help in all areas. 
Gate: Contact Mike Allen at 920-731-4204 or Miklinw@AOL.com You will be very busy at the gate 
with taking money both days for parking. You will need to dress warm, this is a winter show in January 
and it can get pretty cold even with a tent and a heater to help you stay warm 
Trophy table: Linda Allen at 920-731-4204 Miklinw@aol.com if you can help either day at the trophy 
table. 
First Aid Table:  Contact Len Hoehne if you can help out at all during the day, both days or just one 
day. It would be greatly appreciated. You may call Len at 920-427-0067 or email him at 
lhoehne@new.rr.com. Len will be glad to explain to you the qualifications and what needs to be done. 
Set-up Thursday evening January 12th 
We always need help with set up on Thursday night, starting around 6PM, if you can help you may 
bring your crates in when we are completed setting up for your own dogs ONLY (but you must work 
while there) we will be taping floors for reserved grooming areas and anything else that needs to be 
done. 
Saturday:  We can also use some help to do a quick clean up on Saturday after Best in Show is over 
and won’t know what time that will be until after the judging program comes out and then we will 
have a much better idea on time.  We need to clean up a bit around the rings so it will look nice for 
the next day’s judging. 
Sunday After Best in Show, we will be pushing to get everything back into pre-show condition at the 
Expo Center. Chairs and tables need to be picked up and put away, tape pulled off the floors, garbage 
emptied and taken out to the dumpsters, and any number of small jobs as well. Help is always 
appreciated and you earn volunteer hours for everything you help with! 
 
Any questions you may have, don’t hesitate to ask. It is much easier on everybody if we all step up 
and help one day or both days!  Thank you! 
 
Mary Schulz, Winter show Chair    Phone 920-716-4240      email: cedargolden@centurytel.net 
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On Saturday, November 5th, twenty dog/handler teams participated in the Canine Good Citizen Test, and 18 
earned their CGC title! I’d like to thank all my volunteers who made the test run so smoothly: Samantha 
Gudeman, Jody Hergert-Andreesen, Lynnette Jones, Sara Konecke, Christy Kuhnel, Heather Kuhnel, Kaitlyn 
Kuhnel, Shari Lloyd, Carol Mason, Cheri Paisar, Hanna Schirger, Amy Schoch, Keith Schunk, Cindy Steinacker, 
Blake Van Dyn Hoven, Christa Weyenberg, Jane Young, Adam Zschaechner & Lulu, David Zeka, Joann Zeka & 
Bentley. 
 
Thanks, Jolene 
Jolene Johnson, CGC Test Chair 
 

18 Teams Earn Their CGC 
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 NURSING HOME VISITS 
Contacts: 

 
Pam Siebert 
kieshagirl54956@gmail.com 
920-470-6634   

      
Prerequisites:  

 Must be an approved member 

 Your dog must be at least one year old and have earned its 
Canine Good Citizen certificate 

 Dogs need to be approved by Pam Siebert (contact Pam to 
schedule an evaluation) 

 The handler must present their vaccination card showing 3 Covid 
vaccinations. 

 
 

 
Procedure for Submitting Member Volunteer Hours 

Reports 
 As you earn volunteer hours, please complete the “Volunteer Hours 
Report Form” and submit it to the Hours Recorder in one of three ways: 

 Scan and email the form to: crystals214@yahoo.com 
 Drop off the completed form in the club office 
 Mail it to the Hours Recorder (address on form) 

 Hard copies of the form are available in the club office.  It can also be 
downloaded from the website under the Membership tab (listed in both 
the Forms and Volunteer sections). 
  
Members can check their hours completed to date status on the website 
in the Membership / Volunteer section.  The document name is 
“Volunteer Hours Log”.  Updates will be posted at least once a month. 
  
Any questions or comments, please contact Crystal Schroeder 
at crystals214@yahoo.com. 
 

COMMITTEE HELP NEEDED 
Contact: Jackie Kobierecki 
920-739-8626 
nursejlk@gmail.com 

 

Meeting Snacks 
Meeting snacks will resume in April. 
Earn one volunteer hour by 
attending the meeting and bringing a 
snack. Membership meetings are 
held on the 1st Thursday of each 
month at 7:00pm.

 
CLASS HELP NEEDED 

More help is needed with teaching 
and assisting.  It’s a fun way to share 
your knowledge with students and 
help them train their dogs to its full 
potential.  A private training session 
will be held.  We are also in need of 
assistants to help with the training 
equipment during classes: this is 
keeping track of payments, receipts, 
and fittings of collars, etc. during 
classes. Vacuuming after Obedience 
classes is also needed.  This takes 
about 30-45 minutes each day.  
Hours are flexible.  If interested in 
helping, contact the Director of 
Training,  
WinnegamieDogClubTraining@gmail.
com 

 
CLEANING 

Most Friday’s beginning at 8:00 a.m. 
Help is needed to clean the building.  
Contact Jon Kester to confirm 
dates/times at 920-716-5115 
jkester1946@gmail.com. 
 

Fawn Tauber 
fawndan@gmail.com 
920-419-7336  



 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 
  



 

 

 
  



 

 

 

Winnegamie 

Dog Club, Inc. 

P.O.  Box  713 

Appleton,  WI    54912-0713 


